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         The Dayton Power and Light Company 
         1900 Dryden Road 

Dayton, Ohio 45439 
 
July 9, 2020  
 
Chairman Sam Randazzo 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street         
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
 
Re: Clay Substation Project 
 Ohio Power Siting Board Case Number 19-1822-EL-BLN 
 Notification of Updated Construction Schedule 
 
Dear Chairman Randazzo, 
 

The Dayton Power and Light Company (DP&L) submits this notice to inform you that construction of the above-
referenced project has been delayed due to the proposed interconnection generator, AC1-085, entering suspension 
pursuant to Appendix 2, Section 3.4 of the Interconnection Construction Service Agreement among PJM, Hecate 
Energy Highland LLC, and The Dayton Power and Light Company.  The developer, Hecate Energy Highland 
LLC intends to exit suspension on April 1, 2021.  If the developer exits suspension as planned, DP&L will make 
all necessary notifications and move the construction start date to May 3, 2021.   
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

ss:/  Randall V. Griffin 
 
Randall V Griffin (Ohio Bar No. 0080499) 
Chief Regulatory Counsel 
The Dayton Power and Light Company 
937-259-7221 
Randall.griffin@aes.com 
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